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CDD Orientation

This valuable program is held on the second and fourth Thursday
of the month at 10:00 AM in the District office located at 984 Old
Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing. For additional information, please
contact the District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508.

DistrictGov.org


https://www.districtgov.org/

Information Provided By...

District Administrative Offices

Appointments can be made by emailing or contacting the appropriate District
Department.

Administration - 352-751-3939 or CustomerService@districtgov.org
Budget - 352-674-1920
Bonds - 352-751-3900 or Bonds@districtgov.org

Community Standards - 352-751-3912 or
DeedCompliance@districtgov.org

Community Watch - 352-753-0550 or CommunityWatch2@districtgov.org

Customer Service - 352-753-4508 or CustomerService@districtgov.org
District Clerk - 352-751-3939

District Property Management - 352-753-4022 or
PropertyManagement@DistrictGov.org

Finance - 352-753-0421

Executive Golf - 352-674-1885

Human Resources - 352-674-1905 or HumanResources@districtgov.org
Public Safety - 352-205-8280 or publicsafety@districtgov.org
Purchasing - 352-751-6700

Recreation & Parks - 352-674-1800 or
RecreationDepartment@districtgov.org

Risk Management - 352-674-1828 or RiskManagement@districtgov.org
Utilities - 352-750-0000 or Utilities@districtgov.org

If you do not know which department to contact, please call the District Customer
Service Center at 352-753-4508.

There is a drop box available in the breezeway outside of the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run. If you need to drop off
correspondence, please utilize the locked drop box.


mailto:CustomerService@districtgov.org
mailto:Bonds@districtgov.org
mailto:DeedCompliance@districtgov.org
mailto:CustomerService@districtgov.org
mailto:–HumanResources@districtgov.org
mailto:RecreationDepartment@districtgov.org
mailto:RiskManagement@districtgov.org
mailto:Utilities@districtgov.org

December and January Holiday Information

The District Customer Service Centers and all District
Administrative Offices will be closed on Monday, December
26, 2022 in observance of Christmas. We will resume normal
business hours on Tuesday, December 27, 2022.

The offices will also be closed on Monday, January 2, 2023 in
observance of New Year’s Day. We will resume normal
business hours on Tuesday, January 3, 2023.

If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact the
District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508.

Sanitation Holiday Information

Village Community Development Districts 1-11

If you live in Village Community Development Districts 1-11 in the Sumter County,
Marion County or Fruitland Park portions of The Villages, there is no sanitation
schedule change due to the holiday.

Village Community Development District No. 12 and No. 13

If you live in Districts 12 and 13, there will be no sanitation schedule change due to
the holiday.

Lake County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD No. 11)

If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD
No. 11), there will be no sanitation schedule change due to the holiday.

Lady Lake portion of The Villages

If you live in the Town of Lady Lake portion of The Villages, there will be no
sanitation schedule change due to the holiday.



Recreation Holiday Information

Information Provided By...

Holiday Decoration Policy

If your Village plans on decorating the Gate House or Village/Villa Entry sign for
any of the upcoming holidays, the District Boards have adopted an updated
Holiday Decoration Policy. This excludes postal stations. Prior to installation,
residents must submit a design to District Property Management at 1026 Canal
Street, The Villages or email PropertyManagement@districtgov.org and sign the
Activity Release of Liability. Click here to see the full Holiday Decoration Policy.
You may also contact District Property Management at 352-753-4022 for
additional information.


http://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%20Holiday%20Decoration%20Policy%2010.1.2021.pdf
mailto:PropertyManagement@districtgov.org
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%20Holiday%20Decoration%20Policy%202021.pdf
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Board Meeting Cancellations as of 12/15/2022

Due to no new business items needing to be addressed, several District Boards and
Committees have elected to cancel their December meetings. The list below
identifies which remaining Boards and Committees have elected to cancel their
December 2022 Board Meetings and will resume their normal meeting schedule in
January 2023. For additional information, please visit our website at
DistrictGov.org or contact the District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508.

The following Boards have cancelled their December 2022 meetings
and will resume normal meeting schedules in January 2023:

Brownwood Community Development District
Village Community Development District No. 5
Village Community Development District No. 7
Village Community Development District No. 8
Village Community Development District No. 9
Village Community Development District No. 10

Village Community Development District No. 11

Information Provided By...

De Luna Gate

The DeLuna visitor and resident gate arms will be receiving maintenance and have
transitioned back to Construction Mode. The gatehouse will remain open and
staffed with an attendant during this time. Please pay attention to the flow of
merging traffic and use caution when approaching this gate. We appreciate your
patience and courteous caution while we help to ensure everyone’s safety.


https://www.districtgov.org/

Hacienda Hills Temporary Postal Station

The Hacienda Hills Postal Station
will be undergoing renovations and
will be closed until further notice.
All mail delivery will be relocated to
the temporary Postal Facility located
in the Hacienda Hills Postal Station
parking lot starting on Tuesday,
December 6, 2022. Barricades will
be placed to restrict access to the
Hacienda Hills Postal Station and
some surrounding areas. A bulletin
board and a District
correspondence/amenities box have
been placed at the temporary facility
and are available for use.

The golf car tunnel under Morse Blvd near Hacienda Hills Country
Club will be temporarily closed and traffic will be routed west onto
Morse Blvd. Portions of the surrounding multi-modal path will be

temporarily closed and traffic will be routed to Morse Blvd as well.

There will be NO disruption to mail delivery. Any mail remaining in the current
location will be moved to the temporary Postal Facility. The hours of operation
for collecting your mail at the temporary Postal Facility are Monday —
Saturday from 12 PM to 6 PM.

To view a map detailing the road closures and detour routes, please click on the
following link — Hacienda Hills Temporary Postal Facility.

If you have any questions, please contact Community Watch at 352-753-0550.


https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/09-02-22%20Cordoba-Marbella%20Exhibit.pdf

Information Provided By...

As part of the District’s continued commitment to provide our residents with
efficient and dependable utility service, the Sanitary Sewer Lining project for Unit
01 located within the Lake County portion of The Villages will commence
Thursday, December 15, 2022. Sewer lining is performed in-place and essentially
results in a new pipe being installed inside of the existing pipe with no reduction of
capacity. The rehabilitation of the system will improve the sewer system and
reduce the potential for leaks.

This project will
temporarily impact
approximately 87 homes
along Aloha Way, Vermont
Avenue, Paradise Drive
and Owen Drive. All
construction is anticipated
to be completed within
two (2) weeks, ending
around January 3, 2023.

While a specific section of sewer pipeline is being lined, the affected residents’
sewer connections will be out of service. The contractor will perform work during
normal business hours. We ask that affected residents minimize their water use
during these hours and please DO NOT shower, bathe, use dishwashers or washing
machines during this time. We also ask that affected residents keep all toilet
flushing to an absolute minimum. Service will likely be restored within 4 — 8
hours or by end of each day. All affected residents will receive at least 24-hour
notice of their scheduled outage via door hangers.

The safety of our residents and construction personnel is of the utmost
importance. We are requesting everyone to abide by all barricades and warning
signs and to avoid the active construction areas for anything other than access to
your property. Thank you for your cooperation and patience as we improve our
wastewater system. If you have any questions or would like additional
information, please contact District Utilities at 352-753-4022.



Information Provided By...

District Property Management Tunnel Painting Project
Update and Scheduled Closures — Updated 12/15/2022

Over the past two years, District Property Management has been working to
complete The Villages Tunnel Painting Project and so far, 26 out of the 34 tunnels
have been completed. This project was conceived and developed by the
Infrastructure Division of District Property Management with the intention to emit
brighter lighting during the daytime hours. The specialty paint which is utilized
provides significantly better visibility, improves safety, has outstanding durability
and is highly resistant to staining and weathering.

Resident feedback on the tunnels that have been completed thus far has been
extremely positive — the tunnels are brighter, safer and look much better overall.

District Property Management is now working to complete the tunnel painting of
the 8 remaining tunnels. They have all been pressure washed, dried, and prepared
for paint application. Labor shortages have greatly impacted our contractor’s
ability to perform these during nighttime hours and we have agreed to allow them
to paint them during the day to complete this project over the next two weeks.



Information Provided By...

District Property Management Tunnel Painting Project
Update and Scheduled Closures — Updated 12/15/2022

Each tunnel will be closed for approximately 12 hours to allow for paint application
and adequate drying time. The contractor will provide signage and re-direct golf
car traffic around the tunnel to alternate routes. We apologize for any
inconvenience, but we have determined this to be the best approach in getting this
much-needed project completed promptly.

Below you will find the tentative schedule for the upcoming closures. This
schedule is subject to changes due to unforeseen circumstances, including weather.

Tunnel Closure Dates and Locations:

Tunnel Closure Date
M10 (Under CR 466A near Morse Blvd) Monday, December 19, 2022

M7 (Under Morse Blvd at Odell Circle North) Monday, January 2, 2023 at 5 PM
Mo (Under Morse Blvd at Odell Circle South) Tuesday, January 3, 2023 at 5 PM
MB1 (Under Marsh Bend Trail at Everglades = Wednesday, January 4, 2023 at 5

Recreation) PM

WS2 (Under Warm Springs Ave at Marsh Thursday, January 5, 2023 at 5
Bend Trail) PM

CR1 (Under CR 501 at Corbin Trail) Friday, January 6, 2023 at 5 PM

For more information, please contact District Property Management at 352-753-
4022.



Information Provided By...

Villa Road Underdrain Construction Information - 12/8/2022

Underdrains are being installed underneath roadways at Soulliere, Atwood, Belle
Glade, and Callahan Villas for the purpose of extending the lifetime of the road
pavement. The underdrains will serve to move moisture from underneath the road
base and route water into the existing stormwater drainage system. The
installation process involves saw-cutting a 2-foot-wide trench down the center of
the roadway. Existing material will be removed for installation of filter fabric and 3
inches of #57 limerock gravel, which will be placed in the trench. The underdrain
pipe will be installed in the trench and encased with #57 limerock and filter fabric.
The road base will be replaced up to the grade of the existing asphalt. The trench
can then be safely driven on until the road is repaved.

Ciraco Underground will begin construction at the following locations during the
dates indicated:

Soulliere Villas

« SE 169th Cole Loop: 1/3 —1/9

« SE 74th Soulliere Ave (from Cole Loop to Gage Street): 1/10 — 1/11

. SE 169th Gage Street: 1/12 — 1/13

« SE 73rd Tim Terrace: 1/16

. SE 168th Depietro Lane: 1/17 — 1/24

« SE 73rd Lynn Court (from Depietro to Mitzi): 1/25

. SE 168th Mitzi Street: 1/26 — 2/1

« SE 73rd Lynn Court (from Mitzi to Zina): 2/2 — 2/3

« SE 167th Zina Lane: 2/6 — 2/10 SE 74th Soulliere Ave (from Gage to road end):
2/13 10 3/3

Approximately 60 days total for underdrain installation

Repaving: 3/6 — 3/31 (approximately 26 days)
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Villa Road Underdrain Construction Information - 12/8/2022

Atwood Villas

. Essex Court/Beadle Place (from Essex & Torch Point to Beadle & Farrell): 4/3 —
4/7

« Farrell Ave: 4/10 — 4/14
. Beadle Place (from Farrell to Torch Point): 4/17 — 4/21
« Torch Point Lane: 4/24 — 5/5

Repaving: 5/8 — 5/31 (approximately 23 days)

Belle Glade Villas

« Wickham Court: 6/2 — 6/9

. Wekiva Street: 6/12 — 6/16

« Venetian Lane: 6/19 — 6/23

. Belle Glade Ave: 6/26 — 6/30

Callahan Villas

« Universal Ave: 7/3 —7/7

« Ybor Lane: 7/10 — 7/14

. Xanthus Court: 7/17 — 7/21

. Vagabond Street: 7/24 — 8/4

Repaving for both Belle Glade and Callahan: 8/7 — 8/29 (approximately 22 days)

11



Information Provided By...

Villa Road Underdrain Construction Information - 12/8/2022

Milling and resurfacing will be performed in the same sequence as the underdrain
installation. Dates may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances such as
inclement weather or asphalt material shortage. Everything possible will be done
to minimize your inconvenience.

Please do NOT run your irrigation or wash your vehicle while construction is
performed on your roadway as it will increase the work time. Newly paved
roadways will take approximately one hour to cure and should NOT be driven on
while hot. Driving before this time could result in tracking asphalt onto your
driveway and damaging the new roadway.

For the safety of our crews and all residents, we ask that you reschedule any work
or deliveries to your residence until the underdrain installation (or the paving to
follow after underdrain installation) is complete, as they may be denied access.
Only residents and emergency vehicles will have immediate access during the
construction. All vehicles and trailers must be parked off of the roads and the
overflow parking areas must be empty, as to not impede the work. When traveling
through the construction, please drive slowly and watch for and listen to directions
provided by the construction workers.

Please be aware that in some cases, residents have installed decorative curbing,
pavers, landscape, and other features within the District road right-of-way area or
decorative curbing over the top of the asphalt. While our contractor is diligent in
performing operations and will take all precautions to protect your property, these
improvements which are in the road right-of-way areas or encroaching into the
street are subject to damage or destruction without compensation to the resident.
Residents may wish to remove items from the road right-of-way areas in advance
of repaving to mitigate the potential for damage. The District will not make
repairs, restoration or restitution for items within the road right-of-way that are
inadvertently damaged during construction.

Our goal is to give you a new road that will last a maximum lifespan, with the least
amount of inconvenience. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. For additional
information, please contact District Property Management at 352-753-4022.
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Architectural Review
Committee Vacancies

Village Community Development District No. 5 (District 5), No. 6 (District 6), No.
10 (District 10), and the Lady Lake / Lake County portion of The Villages north of
County Road 466 are all seeking alternate members to serve on the Architectural
Review Committee.

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of the District they are
applying for and have lived in The Villages for at least one year. Candidates are
recommended to have education and/or experience in any of the following areas:
architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial construction,
building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code
enforcement, etc.; however, this is not required. The Committee meets weekly, on
Wednesdays at 8:00 AM for approximately 2-4 hours.

If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the Architectural Review
Committee, complete the application by clicking one of the following links: District
5 Application, District 6 Application, District 10 Application, Lady Lake /Lake
County Application and returning it to the Community Standards Department,

984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida.

13


https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/ARC%20application%20for%20Alternate%20District%205.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/ARC%20application%20for%20Alternate%20District%205.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/ARC%20alternate%20application%20District%206.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/ARC%20alternate%20application%20District%2010.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/LL%20LC%20Alternate%20Application%206.02.21%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/LL%20LC%20Alternate%20Application%206.02.21%20fillable.pdf
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Frequently Asked Questions
and Answers

Did you know there are flagpole guidelines when installing a pole on
your property?
The flagpole guidelines within the community are as follows:

o Displaying a portable flag mounted on a home does not require architectural
approval.

o A flagpole requires prior written approval by the Architectural Review
Committee to confirm it is not being installed within any easement area and
does not exceed twenty-two (22) feet in height.

Flagpole requires prior Architectural Review Committee approval.

Portable flag mounted on the home does not require prior
Architectural Review Committee approval.

If you are interested in installing a flagpole on your property, please contact the
Community Standards Department at 352-751-3912 and we will be happy to assist
you with your application.

15
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Did You Know??

Did you know that the public can now easily access entire audio recordings from
District Board Meetings, Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) Meetings and
Project Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) Meetings?

In November 2022, the District upgraded its electronic agenda software, which
provided the District with the ability to upload the audio recordings of the
meetings.

To access the audio recordings, visit DistrictGov.org and select the District or
Committee you would like to listen to under the “Your District” or “Committees”
drop-down menus. From here, select “Agendas and Minutes” from the Quick Links
menu on the left-hand side of the page. You will see a calendar function where you
can select the meeting date and access the recording by clicking on the media icon
(which resembles a movie camera). Please ensure that your speaker is turned on.

If you have any questions or need additional assistance, please contact the District
Clerk’s Office at 352-751-3939.
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Frequently Asked Questions
and Answers

Who provides road maintenance in The Villages Community?

As The Villages continues to grow, the various municipal entities which provide
maintenance services for the associated roadway infrastructure also grow. Road
maintenance in The Villages Community falls under the purview of various
governmental entities. If you have concerns pertaining to road maintenance in
your area, please contact the appropriate agency below. If you are not sure who to
call, please contact District Property Management at 352-753-4022 for assistance.

Roads located within the Lady Lake/Lake County portion of The
Villages: Lady Lake Public Works - 352-751-1500 or Lake County Road Works -

352-343-6439.

Roads located within District 4 (Marion County) portion of The
Villages: District Property Management - 352-753-4022.

Roads (with the exception of villa roads) located within Districts 1-3
and 5-10 in the Sumter County portion of The Villages: Sumter County
Public Works - 352-689-4400.

Roads located within District 11 (Fruitland Park) portion of The
Villages: Fruitland Park Public Works - 352-360-6795.

Roads located within District 12 and 13 of The Villages: The vast majority
of roads within District 12 are maintained by the City of Wildwood Public Works -
352-330-1343. If appropriate, they will refer the call to Sumter County.

Villa Roads located in Districts 1-3 and 5-11 in the Sumter County &
Fruitland Park portion of The Villages: District Property Management - 352-
753-4022.
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Frequently Asked Questions
and Answers

Who is responsible for my Sanitation collection?

The Sanitation and Recycling information provided below and on the following
page is based on the area in The Villages in which you live. If you have any
questions about this information or need assistance determining which
information applies to your home, please contact the District Customer Service
Center at 352-753-4508.

Village Community Development Districts 1-11 located in Sumter
County, Marion County and The Villages of Fruitland Park:

The North Sumter County Utility Dependent District (NSCUDD) is the solid waste
sanitation service provider for Districts 1—11. The sanitation services are contracted
through Jacobs.

. For Sanitation billing questions, please call 352-750-0000.
. For Sumter Sanitation pickup questions, please call 352-748-0109.

Sumter County residents of The Villages residing south of SR 44:

For those residents of The Villages residing south of State Road 44, sanitation
services are provided by Tri-County Sanitation. If you live in District 12, your
sanitation services are provided on Tuesday and Friday. If you live in District 13,
your sanitation services are provided on Monday and Thursday.

. For billing or pickup questions, please call 352-750-0000.

Town of Lady Lake Portion of The Villages:

Waste Management is the sanitation service provider for the residents that reside
in the Town of Lady Lake portion of The Villages. Waste Management bills those
residents directly.

. Waste Management billing or pickup questions: 352-787-4416.

Lake County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD No. 11):

Lake County Solid Waste provides services to those residents residing in the Lake
County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD No. 11).

. Lake County Solid Waste billing or pickup questions: 352-343-3776.
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Curbside Residential Sanitation
Collection Information
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Please Clean Up After Your Pets

Pet owners should always pick up after their pets and dispose of pet waste in your
household trash or in a designated container. Pet waste should not be left on the
ground and should never be put into storm drains, roads or waterbodies.

When it rains, pet waste can flow into storm drains and into roads. Eventually the
waste ends up in our waterbodies causing water pollution. The waste also causes
excess nutrients which creates algae bloom and decreases oxygen in the water. This
condition has an adverse effect on fish and other aquatic life. If not disposed of
properly, pet waste not only affects water quality, but public health. The bacteria
found in pet waste are very harmful and can make people ill. Public beaches are
closed when bacteria found in the water makes swimming unsafe.

What You Can Do:

« Always clean up after your animals.

. Use bags or scoopers to pick up waste.

« Dispose of waste in pet waste containers or in your household trash.
« Do not put pet waste into storm drains or on the road.

« When traveling, carry extra bags in the car to have on hand to clean up after
your pet.

. Remind other pet owners to pick up after their pet.

20
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Running of The Squares 5K

Registration is now open for the 2nd Running of the Squares race of the 2022-
2023 season. The race is scheduled for Saturday, January 14, 2023 at Lake Sumter
Landing Market Square. To register, visit the Running of the Squares Lake Sumter
Landing Sign up page or download the application from DistristGov.org and return
it to La Hacienda Recreation by January 11, 2023. The application may also be
viewed on the following page. For more information, please call 352-753-1716.

Media Release

Participation in clubs, activities and events throughout The Villages may be
photographed/recorded and by participation in the activity, participant irrevocably
consents to be photographed/recorded and grants The Villages of Florida, Inc. and
its successors, assigns and licenses the right in perpetuity to distribute the results
of such photography/recording in all media throughout the world.

Holiday Music Box Society Show

View many unique musical box collections this weekend at Eisenhower Recreation!
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https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/TheVillages/RunningtheSquaresLakeSumterLanding
https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/TheVillages/RunningtheSquaresLakeSumterLanding
https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/5krun.aspx
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December 2022 (Whole Day Closures)

Sun

11

18

25

Mon

5
Silver Lake

Hawkes Bay
Sandhill

12

Hill Top
Saddlebrook
Turtle Mound

19

Silver Lake
Hawkes Bay
Sandhill

26

Hill Top
Saddlebrook
Turtle Mound

Tue

6

El Santiago
Bogart
Redfish Run
Sweetgum
13

El Diablo
Bacall
Mangrove
Tarpon Boil
20

El Santiago
Bogart
Redfish Run
Sweetgum
27

El Diablo
Bacall
Mangrove

Tarpon Boil

*Schedule is subject to change*

Wed

7
Amberwood

Belmont
Truman
Okeechobee
14

Oakleigh
Pimlico

Roosevelt

21
Amberwood
Belmont
Truman
Okeechobee
28
Oakleigh
Pimlico

Roosevelt

Thu
1

Chula Vista
Heron

Sarasota

8

Mira Mesa
Pelican
Bonita Pass
Volusia

15

Chula Vista
Heron

Sarasota

22

Mira Mesa
Pelican
Bonita Pass

Volusia

29

Revision Date: 12/5/2022

Fri
2

De La Vista
Briarwood
Yankee Clipper
Palmetto

9
Walnut grove

Churchill
Southern Star
Escambia

16

De La Vista
Briarwood
Yankee Clipper
Palmetto

23

Walnut grove
Churchill
Southern Star

Escambia

30

Sat

10

17

24

31

23



Did You Know??

Another one of the services that Community Watch provides, each day and night,
is locating broken sprinkler heads. Patrol Drivers, while in the course of their
duties each shift, will notice a broken sprinkler head. Whether on District property
or on private property, the driver will mark the broken sprinkler with a flag to
indicate where that sprinkler is, even when the water is off. The driver will then
call the location of the sprinkler into Dispatch and will note whether the sprinkler
is on District or private property. Dispatch will then write up a work order if the
sprinkler is on District property.

If the sprinkler is on private property, Dispatch will search for the homeowner’s
information and contact the homeowner to inform them of the broken sprinkler
head. Dispatch will then explain to them exactly where on the property it is located
and will inform them of the blue flag indicating the broken sprinkler. Most often
the homeowner does not realize the sprinkler head is broken, because most
sprinklers are set to go off in the very early morning hours.

If you see a broken sprinkler with gushing water in your travels throughout The
Villages, call Community Watch at 352-753-0550 and let us know. Community
Watch can be reached 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
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DistrictGov.org

Where can I find information about What’s Happening in my District?

1. To find updates and closings in your District for Recreation Centers, Executive
Golf Courses, Golf Car Tunnels and more, go to DistrictGov.org.

2. On the left-hand side of the page under Quick Links, click on What’s Happening.

25
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DistrictGov.org

3. At the top of the “What’s Happening” page, you’ll find general information and
announcements about what’s happening in the community.

4. All Districts are listed in numerical order, scroll down on the page to find yours.
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Information Provided By FDOT
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Information Provided By FDOT
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Hospitality « Stewardship ¢ Innovation & Creativity « Hard Work

Community Watch Public Safety
Dispatcher - Full Time, Revolving 12 Hour Shift Firefighter EMT
Dispatcher Substitute - 8 hour shifts * Firefighter Paramedic

Gate Monitor Coordinator-Part Time, 28 Hours Per
Week, Red & Blue *

Purchasing

. Purchasing Director
Finance

Billing & Collection Technician
Staff Accountant-General Ledger
Accounting Technician - Revenue Specialist Recreation & Parks

Senior Accountant )
Recreation Leader

Recreation Supervisor

Human Resources Recreation Assistant Softball *

. . .
Human Resources Administrator Recreation Assistant

Recreation Service Representative

Recreation Leader - Fitness *
Property Management

Staff Assistant

Apply online by scanning the QR code or go to:
DistrictGov.org > Departments > Human
Resources > Current Employment Opportunities



The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

— Paradise Dog Park

The Paradise Dog Park will be closed for quarterly maintenance December 26th
through December 30th.

— Paradise Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family
Pool

The Paradise Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool will
be closed for maintenance on December 30th.

— Savannah Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Sports Pool

The Savannah Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool will
be closed for quarterly cleaning on December 23rd.

— Chatham Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family
Pool

The Chatham Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool will
be closed for quarterly cleaning on December 16th.

— Mulberry Grove Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Sports Pool

The Mulberry Grove Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Sports
Pool will be closed for quarterly cleaning on December 19th.

— Allamanda Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool

The Allamanda Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
will be closed for maintenance on December 22nd.

— Hibiscus Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family
Pool

The Hibiscus Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool will
be closed for maintenance on December 19th.

— Lake Miona Recreation Sports Pool

The Lake Miona Recreation Sports Pool will be closed for trellis replacement
December 19th and January 2nd.
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The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

= Churchill Street Recreation Family Pool

The Churchill Street Recreation Family Pool will be closed for maintenance
December 12th through January 4th.

— Coconut Cove Recreation Shuffleboard Courts

The Coconut Cove Recreation Shuffleboard Courts will be closed for maintenance
December 19th through January 6th.

— Canal Street Recreation Shuffleboard Courts

The Canal Street Recreation Shuffleboard Courts will be closed for resurfacing
November 28th through December 16th.

— Truman Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family
Pool

The Truman Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool will
be closed for quarterly cleaning on January 4th.

— Odell Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family
Pool

The Odell Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool will be
closed for quarterly cleaning on December 23rd.

— Colony Cottage Recreation Indoor Facilities, Fit Club, Outdoor
Facilities and Sports Pool

The Colony Cottage Recreation Indoor Facilities, Fit Club, Outdoor Facilities and
Sports Pool will be closed for quarterly cleaning on December 28th.

— Tamarind Grove Recreation Outdoor Facilities and Adult Pool

The Tamarind Grove Recreation Outdoor Facilities and Adult Pool will be closed
for quarterly maintenance December 20th through December 21st.

— SeaBreeze Recreation Sports Pool

The SeaBreeze Recreation Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance January 6th
through February 18th.

- Bradenton Recreation Pickleball and Tennis Courts
The Bradenton Recreation Pickleball and Tennis Courts will be closed for full court
refurbishment December 7th through January 3rd.
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